MINUTES FROM EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

Friday, October 21, 2011

2:00-4:00 pm

CBS Dean's Conference Room, 123 Snyder Hall 

St. Paul Campus
AGENDA

Attending: Sue Wick, Robin Wright, John Ward, Stuart Goldstein, Jean Underwood., Bob Meisel, Sarah Hobby, Beth Pettitt, Emily Ellingson, Kelsey Navis, Richard Brown, 

Absent: James Cotner, Leslie Schiff, Nikki Leawasky Shultz, Martha Flanders, Paul Siliciano 

Rogene Schnell

1. Approve minutes from September 16, 2011 meeting
There was one minor revision to the Sept 16 minutes suggested. Sue Wick, then, moved for approval. Beth Pettitt seconded the motion. The committee voted unanimously to approve the minutes from Sept 16, 2011.

2.  Old Business
A.  Discuss Pros and Cons of On-Line Interactive textbooks (Robin). The committee postponed discussion of this topic.

B.  BIOC 2331 – Reactions of Departments. This item was discussed in depth, see below.
3.  New Business 

A.  Cross-listing of FR 5146 / EEB 5146 with the Humphrey Institute (PA 5146) (Jim Cotner; presented by Sarah Hobby)

Sarah walked the committee through the document, EEB_FR5146CrossListProposal.doc, noting that enrollment has been increasing over time and this increase is expected to continue. Expertise for this interdisciplinary course is distributed across colleges. In addition, students interested in the course come from a variety of colleges. The topics addressed for a given year or semester varies according to the political climate and issues of the day. Thus, the expertise required for presenting in a given semester varies, too. Robin Wright suggests that the costs for course materials be distributed according to who is presenting for a given day (e.g., xeroxing).

At this time, sections offered with the various college designators are capped, ensuring sections from the various colleges are both available and students register within each. 

Each college is being approached in the same manner, seeking approval by relevant curriculum bodies. At this time, Public Affairs and Forest Resources each need to approve the cross-listing of this course.

Sue Wick moved that EPC approve the cross-listing of the course. John Ward seconded the motion. The committee voted unanimously to approve the cross-listing of this course.

B.  Nsci 1100 course proposal (Bob Meisel)
Bob Meisel walked the committee through the proposal for this course. He indicated that Neuroscience has access to classroom space, lab facilities and resources (e.g., TAs) to teach 100 students per semester. The course will use the same physical lab facilities as the Medical School uses for the Neuroanatomy lab in the spring. The lab is during Fall Semester. The facility can handle 150. Enrollment is currently capped at 150.

Stuart expressed concern about there being no prerequisite for this course. Dr. Meisel indicates there are several texts that do a great job of introducing students from the elementary concepts of neuroscience and move into the more advanced topics. In addition, Dr. Meisel indicates the first three weeks of the course are, essentially, a Neuroscience bootcamp; concepts being introduced at a conceptual level and revisited over time with increasing depth.

The issues related to the ethical manner with which human cadavers (and/or tissue samples) should be handled were addressed during the discussion. Dr. Meisel indicated that he will address these issues within the syllabus. In addition, the committee suggested that the class description and schedule should note that dissection of human tissue samples is required in the course.

John Ward moved to approve the course. Sue Wick seconded the motion. The committee unanimously approved the motion to approve the course.

C.  Neuroscience minor proposal (Bob Meisel)
Dr. Meisel walked the committee through the proposal, Neuroscience Minor Description.pdf. Of particular importance was his statement that the topic of neuroscience is widespread in many disciplines, suggesting that a minor available to students in a large number of majors outside the natural sciences is likely to be very popular. He thinks this partly due to the popularity of Neuroscience 1001 among students outside the physical sciences and health disciplines. 

The committee suggested the Biol 1xxx level course be eliminated from the list of elective courses.

Kelsey Navis moved to approve the proposed minor; Emily Ellingson, seconded the motion. The committee unanimously approved the proposal.
D.  13-credit exemption guidelines (Nikki). The committee did not address this issue.

E.  EEB 35xx course proposal (Sue)

Sue presented this proposal for Jennifer Powers and Jim Cotner. She walked the committee through the three related documents that were distributed to the committee. The proposal was incomplete but the committee was able to define several questions and issues to be addressed by Jennifer and/or Jim as they complete the proposal and resubmit to the EPC.

These topics include:

- Enrollment limit of 8 students.

- Feasibility of offering the didactic component of the course to a large number of students and the field component to a smaller number (i.e., 8 students).

- Why the course is proposed to begin in 2013

- The ITV component of the proposal needs to be fleshed in and clarified.

- Is there a spring semester component of the course, too?

- Course developers should consider the 5 week course model if they decide to work solely with the 8 students who will also do the field component. Otherwise, they could create, essentially, a two course model; the first course taught to 30 or so students focused on research design and proposal creation, and a second course for the 8 students selected to implement their research during the field experience (and second course).

F.  BioC 2331 as a requirement for Biology major (Sue)

Sue Wick lead the discussion of this proposal. Essentially, the proposal is that BioC2331 be allowed to satisfy the current CBS requirement for undergraduate students of one full year of Organic Chemistry coupled with one semester of Organic Chemistry lab. The course BioC2331, can be used as an alternative means to satisfy this requirement. 

Sue Wick moved to approve the proposal. John Ward seconded the motion. The proposal was approved unanimously. The suggestion was made the Paul Siliciano notify CSE and CFANS of the availability of this course.

4.  Announcements
A. Robin said that the Math group is developing a math course for biologists. They are talking to several biologists extensively as they develop the syllabus for this course.

B. Stuart said that the laboratory portions of Chem 1021 and 1022 (Inorganic Chemistry) are going be separated out and listed as separate courses.
